Net Zero Task Force Board Members

A committee for exploring and achieving cost effective Brewster Bartlett Josh Bourdon

Solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy Jessica Ring Mike Fowler

Development in Derry Mary Till Jeff Moulton
Craig Lazinsky Tom Cardon

Thursday April 15, 2021 Mike Fodiman John O’Connor

6:00 via Zoom Alternates

On Line Bob Mackey John Eckerson
Vacancies

Chamber of Commerce Vacant
Derry Business Rep Vacant

Draft Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:03

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Mary Till, Jess Ring, Josh Bourdon, Mike
Fodiman, John O’Connor, Brewster Bartlett, Erin Spencer Town Councilor District 1

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Mary Till and seconded by Brewster Bartlett. Motion passed 8-0-
with Jess Ring abstaining.

New Business:

Election of officers:

Tom Cardon motioned to nominate Jeff Moulton as Chairman, motion was seconded by John O’Connor
and passed 9-0.

Josh Bourdon nominated Craig Lazinsky as Vice Chairman, motion was seconded by Tom Cardon and
passed 9-0.

Jeff Moulton nominated Tom Cardon Secretary, motion was seconded by Craig Lazinsky and passed 9-0

Ralph Meima, Director of Development for Green Lantern Solar gave a presentation on solar
development. Green Lantern is a full energy developer working on net metering projects with different
models. They are located in Waterbury Vermont.

Jeff and Mary gave an update on the EV Charging station at the Municipal Center. The Town Council
voted to turn off the chargers while they review its status. The cost of the charging station has
significantly increased due to a change in its billing class.




Jeff discussed Landfill Business Case & RFP and letter he sent to the Town Council. Josh and Jess will
meet with school administration concerning their interest in joining this project. Jeff, Mike and Tom will
meet with Mike Fowler to work on the RFP.

John O’Connor gave the legislative update. Discussed sb109 which has been tabled along with other
energy bills as a negotiation tool. These bills will probably be brought back before July.

Craig gave an update on community power which has been challenging with Eversource.
Mike Fodiman gave a presentation Municipal Center’s recent lighting change to LED lights.

Jeff informed the committee that the Fire Department has not engaged in energy initiatives for the four
fire stations.

Motion to adjourn made by Brewster and seconded by Craig. Motion passed 9-0.
Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary




